
 
 
 

Friday 19th July 2019 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
We have reached then end of the academic year and what a great year it has been. 
Without listing all the incredible events and achievements, I would like to thank all 
parents for your continued support and trust in enabling us to provide a safe and 
engaging learning environment for your children. 
 
Staff update  
Sadly we are losing some staff members this summer. I would like to thank them all for 
their hard work and dedication for our school: 
Ms Alder            Miss Bana           Madame Allotey       Ms Costi 
Mr Mather         Mr Mustapha     Ms Whyte                   Miss Paul 
I wish them all best of luck for the future 
 
Uniform 
It has been noticed that an increased number of students are coming to school in 
their trainers and without their schools shoes.  Most of these students borrow our shoes 
but towards the end of each term we have more students in trainers.  Students state 
that their shoes have broken and that their parents will be getting some over the 
holidays.  We would like to request that if shoes break then they are replaced at the 
earliest convenience and no later than the weekend.  Parents/carers must also ensure 
that they write a note in their child’s planner. 
 
Kilts; Please note that kilts should be knee length.  Over the summer please ensue that 
your child’ kilt is at this length.  Please speak to them about wearing the kilt on their 
hips and not waist, not rolling their kilt up and tightening the elastic inside so they sit 
higher. 
  
Travel to and from school 
The majority of students travel to and from school in an exemplary manner.  It has 
however, been bought to our attention that some students are having inappropriate 
conversations.  We would like to request that you speak to your child about their travel 
conversions when in groups and to be mindful of those around them. 

 
Sports day 
We had a great sports day on Wednesday. The students tried very hard for the family 
groups. Overall winners: 
7SBN 
8LWT 
9GIN 
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Our Memory 

Verse 

“All scripture is 
God-breathed and 

is useful for 
teaching, rebuking, 

correcting and 
training in 

righteousness  

2 Timothy 3:16 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
First day back- 3rd September  
There will be a staggered start time on the first day back of term 
Year 8- 9.20am 
Year 9&10- 9.50am 
 
New Year 10s 
From September, Year 10s will need to wear new Ks4 ties. These can be purchased 
from the school office on the first day back  
 
Finally, I would like to wish you all a very happy summer break with your children. I 
look forward to seeing them all in September. 
 
 
Mr R. Hussain  
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


